## SUBMITTED WRITTEN TESTIMONY

Committee House State, Veterans, & Military

Affairs

Meeting Date 06/03/2020 Upon

Adjournment

	Bill	First		Position			
<b>Registered</b> 6/2/2020 9:10	Number HB20-1355	<b>Name</b> Adam	Last Name Eichberg	<b>on Bill</b> For	Representing Moms Demand Action	<b>Status</b> Open	Testifying Uploaded file
6/2/2020 11:13	HB20-1355	Mark	Bromley	Against	Self	Open	Submitted text

Text of Testimony

Another law that attacks good law abiding people and sucker punches them in the wallet. Trying to prevent people from their 2nd amendment rights under the US constitution. A gun is a tool similar to all others and is no more dangerous than any other tool. I find this bill irresponsible and a greedy grab for money and causing excessive burden to the Colorado Taxpayers and one more non-essential bill that in the end changes nothing. Only the law abiding and the taxpayers are harmed by this bill.

I vote NO on bill HB20-1355 because it does absolutely nothing to prevent crime and it does all in it's power to attack and harm lawful gun owners and overtax the taxpayers of Colorado. This bill is fiscally irresponsible and an example of legislators who are out of touch with their local House Districts.

Besides locks are like the first thing most criminals learn to circumvent early in life and a fire arm that a good person is unable to use is simply easier for a bad guy to acquire. I worked in the financial sector with a firearm on my hip. If I had to mess with a lock before indicating to criminals I had a working fire arm. Those criminals would of taken my gun away from me, or simply killed me, before I got the lock off.

This bill harms good people and is a bad idea. Changes nothing and will not prevent crime.

	Bill	First		<b>Position</b>				
Registered	Number	Name	Last Name	on Bill	Representing	Status	Testifying	Text of Testimony
5/28/2020 18:37	HB20-1355	Robert	Glenn	Against	Self	Open	Submitted text	"Safe storage" laws are unnecessal successfully reduced firearm accided We are responsible citizens, and delay, so-called safe storage limits to equalizer. As has been said for year

"Safe storage" laws are unnecessary because WE, the firearms community, have successfully reduced firearm accidents without requiring ANY government mandate. We are responsible citizens, and don't need your burdensome government demands. Also, so-called safe storage limits the access time to the firearm, which is the great equalizer. As has been said for years, "when seconds count, the police are minutes away".

Do not advance this legislation; We The People continue to watch and respond to your actions on this, INCLUDING all the NEW GUN OWNERS from this recent Chinese Flu Governor's shutdown